ERCOT Board of Directors Response to R. W. Beck Study

The Board of Directors (“Board”) of the Electric Reliability Council of Texas, Inc.
(“ERCOT?”) has reviewed the recommendations made in the R. W. Beck Study (“Study”)
and appreciates the opportunity to offer these responses for the Public Utility
Commission’s (“*Commission”) consideration. The Board supports ERCOT
management’s responses to the Study, and provides specific responses below on the two
Study recommendations that were specifically directed at Board and Technical Advisory
Committee (“TAC”) oversight and structure.

R. W. Beck Recommendation 2.2 —
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The statutorily mandated, hybrid structure of the Board is not conducive to establishing
an Executive Committee. Full representation of all market segments is critical for proper
decision making. Because an executive committee could not maintain the balance that
exists on the Board as a whole, the Board does not believe this change should be made.

d) Separate the Audit Committee of the Board from the Finance Committee.
Currently, ERCOT has two standing committees, the Human Resources and Governance

(“HR&G”) Committee and the Finance & Audit (“F&A”) Committee. The F&A
Committee specifically reviewed this recommendation and, along with the ERCOT



Director of Audit, discussed the potential separation into two committees. The F&A
Committee’s consensus view is that separation is not advisable at this time.

First, it was determined that adequate time and review is currently being provided on
Audit issues. Second, the separation of the Finance and Audit oversight responsibilities
into two committees would either require existing F&A Committee members to double
their meetings, and/or not allow the best resources to serve in both areas. Third, the F&A
Committee also discussed the recent establishment of a separate TRE Committee and the
Nodal Committee, both of which did not exist when the R.W. Beck recommendation was
made and which change the outlook for creating still more Board committees. Fourth, it
was noted that a majority of other independent system operator s”) and regional
transmission operators (“RTOs”) operate with a combined Finance and Audit Committee.

majority of the HR&G Committee agrees with th
Committee.



